Boonville Daily News 25/26 Aug 1972 4/6+7

## Club party surprises Mrs. Leo Smith

The Brick Extension Club met Aug. 15 with Mrs. Jesse Parsons, who gave the devotional. Mrs. James Wear conducted the business meeting.

A surprise party was then given for Mrs. Leo Smith for her fiftleth wedding anniversary. Each one present told of a first remembrance of Bea Smith. She was presented with a plate-painted by Mrs. Betty Bane and

other gifts.

Mrs. Smith told about her honeymoon in Colorado, part of which was spent on a ranch where Mr. Smith had worked.

Refreshments of cake and orange sherbert were served Mrs. James Wear baked the decorated cake. Visitors were Miss Nell Parsons and Mrs. Cloyd Sanders and daughter. Gail, all of Marshall.